
NEOkla Club Meeting   December 12, 2023 
 
Board members present were Jeff Maize – RE, Neil Cox – Asst RE, Jason Baney – 
Treasurer, Betty Martin - Secretary, Mike Tritt, George Walker, and Wes Wood.  The 
minutes of the November meeting and the treasurer’s report were approved. 
 
Autocross Report: Work was done to clean up Davis Field.  The Porsche Club will 
have half of its events with us in 2024.  NEOkla is hoping to have one event per month, 
beginning in March. 
 
Road Racing Report: Heartland Park in Topeka has closed, and its assets will be 
auctioned off.  St. Louis Region is having staffing problems and will not have any races 
in 2024.  KVRG has encountered a scheduling conflict with Rocky Mountain Division 
concerning its majors and currently does not have a race scheduled.  There will be a 
second Majors race at Hallett in July. 
 
Rally Cross Report: There were 14 drivers at the November 19th event and 11 drivers 
on December 10th.  NEOkla will host a National Tour on Father’s Day. 
 
The MIDIV Convention will be held February 23-25 in Topeka.  Betty Martin moved to 
pay the RE’s Expenses for the convention and the registration fees for all NEOkla 
Region of Record members who attend.  George Walker seconded.  Motion carried.  
Members should register on Motorsportreg.com but not pay at the time of registration.  
 
The national convention will be virtual again this year, but you must register to attend 
the sessions. 
 
Road Rally: Mike Halley has resigned as rally chairman.  Is anyone interested in being 
chairman? 
 
NEOkla Awards Party and Dinner: The annual awards party will be held on January 
27th at Burnco BBQ.  Registration will be open soon on Motorsportreg.com.  Betty 
Martin moved to approve a supplemental budget of $1000.00.  George Walker 
seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin 
 
 


